
LIGHTING  
It is important to remember that lighting issues need to be identified as early as possible during the move-in 
process so they can be addressed and corrected while the necessary equipment is still available on the show 
floor and booths can be accessed.  
 
Exhibitors should adhere to the following suggested minimum guidelines when determining booth lighting:  No 
lighting, fixtures, lighting trusses, or overhead lighting are allowed outside the boundaries of the exhibit space.  
 
Exhibitors intending to use hanging light systems should submit drawings to the Organizer for approval.   
 
Lighting should not project onto other exhibits or exhibition aisles. Lighting, including gobos, should 
be directed to the inner confines of the booth space.   
 
Lighting that is potentially harmful, such as lasers, ultraviolet lights or flashing or strobe lights that can trigger 
photosensitive epilepsy should comply with facility rules and be approved in writing by the Organizer.   
 
Lighting that spins, rotates, pulsates, and other specialized lighting effects should be in good taste and not 
interfere with neighboring exhibitors or otherwise detract from the general atmosphere of the event.  LED lights 
can be very bright yet generally generate less heat.  Currently, some convention facilities are not allowing 
certain types of quartz halogen lighting fixtures in exhibits due to potential fire hazards.  Reduced lighting for 
theater areas should be approved by the Organizer, the utility provider, and the facility 


